[image: image1.jpg]27-E2 HEARING COMMITTEE REPORT
Cabinet meeting: February 19, 2017

No new requests have come in since my October report. Five requests for
hearing aids have come in since July 1%, of which three were approved for an
aid, and the other two denied because their income was at more than 200%
of poverty level.

We currently have funds to cover about sixteen aids for the 2016-17 year,

but I encourage all clubs to continue donating to be prepared for increased
applications and to have funds for requests in the coming year(s).

Dan Gaeu
District Hearing Chair

Reaching, Touching, Improving Lives
The Lions of Wisconsin
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1-19-2017
DISTRICT 27-E2 CABINET
RODNEY ROMMEL
DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVE

* 2017 LEBW Golf Outing will be held June 8th at the Oaks Golf Course, 4740 Pierceville
Road, Cottage Grove, Wisconsin. A brochure is attached to this email.

= The LEBW Annual Meeting has been tentatively set for July 13th at a location to be
determined.

i During Qctober through December 2016 there were 244 donors and 488 corneas.

* During that same fourth quarter 187 corneas were placed in Wisconsin, 98 in the USA

and 76 were placed internationally.

i The "Call Center" will be moved from an independent organization in Missouri to the
LEBW later this spring.

= The inclusion of the Call Center and growth of LEBW will increase employment at the
facility by 12-13 staff members.

. Increased growth and the Call Center has caused LEBW to explore various new
locations and construction of new facilities.

= District representatives; PDG's Brummeyer and Rommel serve on the building
committee.

i District representatives; PDG's Brummeyer and Rommel also serve on the By-laws and
Policy committee chaired by Brummeyer. Our committee is charged with reviewing all LEBW

By-laws and policies. The committee's first meeting will be March 13th.
= The next quarterly meeting of LEBW is scheduled for April 27th.

2 end
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2/19/2017

This year in the District we’re doing good. As of 2/3/2017 the
year to date,ﬁumbers are current clubs 47, total members are
1,758, total members added 86, total members dropped 93,
which is only -7 for the year so far.

With just a little work and keep asking others to join lions we
can still come out as a positive for the year. We have still have 4
months to get into the positive and | feel we can do this.

This hasn’t been the best years because of health reasons |
asking that everyone look for people you like would make a
good lion and ask them to at least come to a meeting or better
yet a project so they can see firsthand what we do as lions and
how it effects our communities in a positive way.

As always please call with any questions or request that you
may need to improve a club or our district in lions.

Diaglas H. Fleming
GMT District Coordinator
MD 27-E2
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District 27-E2 Cabinet Meeting
February 19, 2017
Moose Lodge — Eau Claire, Wis.
Past Council Chair Wayne Babros

We as Lions have a great opportunity to meet Lions from all over the USA and
Canada at the USA/Canada Leadership Forum in Portland, Oregon, September 15-
17,2017 Thersz will be 70 different sessions on a wide variety of topics.

At our last GMT/GLT workshop at the Lions Camp in Rozholt, we talked about new
leadership opportunities in clubs and in the district. We have challenges and
opportunities in all of our daily life activities. Some of the workshops coming up at
Lions are based on webinar training classes. There is no fee for these, just register
for the workshops. A list of class agendas will be online at lionsuniversity.org. The
Lions University Program is about making sure that you have the skills and
resources to build strong communities through the leadership of your club with
volunteer services.

Thie university has three types of courses with various contents:
1) Bachelor Program — gives you the skills to be a great club leader.
2) Master’s Program — focuses on giving support through district leaders.
3) Doctorate Program — gives you the training to be a facilitator at district
and international levels.

Yours in Lionism,
PCC Wayne Babros
District 27-E2
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Lions Multiple District 27-E2
Financi Report

February 19, 2017

2016-2017 YTD Summary — High-level column aligns with the District checkbook, General column aligns with
the District Budget, and District Programs columns align with the respective District Program/Fund summaries
(see respective financial documents accordingly).

District Programs

High-level | General District
(see electronic | (see District Youth Vision| Programs
register) Budget) Hearing| Missions| Exchange| Screening| Summary
Beginning )
Account %
Balance $48,207.08| $21,003.17($13,939.55| $7,387.27| $8,742.77| -$2,865.68| $27,203.91

Total Receipts | $19,474.87| $15,599.87| $1,625.00| $300.00| $350.00| $1,600.00| $3,875.00

Total

Disbursements | $18,603.09| $13,603.09| $4,000.00| $500.00 $0.00| $500.00| $5,000.00
Ending

Account

Balance . $49,078.86| $22,999.95|$11,564.55| $7,187.27| $9,092.77| -$1,765.68| $26,078.91
|Net Change $871.78 1,996.78| -$2,375.00] -$200.00| $350.00| $1,100.00| -$1,125.00

Tax Filing — District Taxes were submitted by the mid-November 2016 deadline; copy of said return is
available on file for review. Documentation was created and issued to Clubs to assist with their 990-N (e-
Postcard) filing.

State and District Dues Summary ~ First-half dues have been received for all but six Clubs (CBC, Deer Park,

- Elk Mound, Fountain City Farm Fest, Knapp, Merrillan and Pleasantville). Second-half dues have been

recently billed to Clubs. All outstanding dues from 2015-2016 were received shortly after the October Cabinet
meeting.

District Foundation Update — The District Foundation financial account has been closed and the
longstanding balance of $120.00 was deposited into the District 27-E2 account on October 11, 2016.
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| have received $5764 in contributions to the campership fund from 11 Lions
Clubs (3 new from last year) for 2016.

I will be leading a seminar on Camp Needlepoint/Daypoint at the district
convention and will have some campers and family members assist me. This
year in addition to talking about camp, we hope to demonstrate and describe a
typical day in managing diabetes. This will include testing, injecting, eating,
exercising, and managing problems that arise.

If you have fhore questions about Camp Needlepoint/Daypoint, if you are
interested in a program presentation at your club meeting, or if you want to make
a donation to the Campership Fund, contact me at:

) Lion Bob Johnson
558 River Hills Drive
River Falls, W1 54022
715-441-1558, rbojmd@hotmail.com

Yours in Lionism,

Lion Bob Johnson
District 27-E2 Diabetes Awareness Chairman
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[image: image9.jpg]Multiple District Contributions

5 Year View -
FY 12 kY-13 FY14 FY15 FY16
M-D State/Prov  |Total Donated  [# Gifts |Total Donated #Gifts | Total Donated | #Gifts | Total Donated | #Gifts | Total Donated | #Gifts
MD-34  |AL $1,325.00 9 - $3,350.00 7 $3,950.00 8 $3,850.00 14 $3,725.00 10
MD-35 |FL $21,460.00f 96 $19,822.50| 90 $26,253.00f 84 $25,499.00 89 $15,586.21 80
MD-36 |OR $500.00 3 $400.00 £l $400.00 5 $250.00 2 $300.00 3
SD-37 MT/AB/BC $12,088.62| 34 $12,751.05] « 54 $512,535.18] L 37 $10,020.00 28 $6,245.00 17
MD-38 |NE $13,715.59| 48 $14,653.00f 41 $13,359.00f 40 $16,915.00 42 $16,330.00 32
MD-39 |ID $7,145.50 Tk $6,818.00 9 $6,650.00 1 $11,250.00 5 $200.00 2
MD-40 |[NM $3,318.87 17 57,716.00] 1 24 $5,500.00 17 $7,687.52 14 $5,400.00 16
MD-43  |KY $6,896.12 25 $3,256.62 14 $3,350.00 7 $4,275.00 15 $2,690.18 17
MD-46 [NV $1,900.00 W $900.00 3 $1,050.00 3 $1,150.00 & $500.00 1
MD-49 |AK $9,050.00 18 $6,350.00 10 $11,38291| 18 $5,200.00 8 $5,750.00 16
MD-50 |HI $240.00 2 $0.00 0 $0.00 0
MD-A ON $16,977.86) 42 $31,214.87| 36 $18,546.50f 50 $18,816.66 46 $14,001.27 41
MD-U QC $4,090.00 157 $2,870.88 8 $1,650.00 5 52,550.00 6 $1,503.97 7
MD-116 |Spain $155,167.00 $180,740.15 $207,979.06 $161,383.80 $176,293.60 5
MD-B Mexico $15,840.00 1 $10,185.26 $5,000.00 1 $7,216.00 i
MD-D  |Costa Rica 51,500.00] 1 $1,000.00 1
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International
Our association’s 100™ anniversary party has been in full swing with fun activities occurring throughout the
world and in Wisconsin Clubs/Districts!

#
The Lions Clubs International Centennial Service Challenge goal is to serve 100 million people by December
2017 in four core areas: Engaging our Youth, Sharing the Vision, Relieving the Hunger and Protecting Our
Environment. Note that we have already met this goal — according to the LCI website as of 2/3/2017 we have
served 139,125,235 people through our Centennial Service Challenge, invited 371,852 centennial members to
join our Association through our Centennial Membership Award program, and reported 11,818 legacy projects!
In celebration of 100 years of humanitarian service, LCI collaborated with the United States Mint to produce a
limited-edition, exquisitely crafted silver dollar coin. Sales began on January 18, 2017 and will continue
through 12/31/2017, or until sold out. The coin features Melvin Jones and the Lions logo on the front and a
family of lions with a globe behind them on the reverse. Each coin is packaged in its own presentation case and
is accompanied by a certificate of authenticity. For each coin sold, $10 is authorized to be paid to LCIF,
representing a $4 million opportunity to improve the lives of people in need through LCIF initiatives around the
world. These commemorative coins will be available for purchase from LCI Club Supplies and the United
States Mint. Uncirculated coins are $51.95, and proof coins are $52.95.

District

Of the 47 District clubs, many continue to report activities in MyLClI for this year (summary below as of
1/31/2017). Clubs are encouraged to enter their information into myLCI and be recognized for what they do for
their communities!

Reported activities Added new members Legacy Projects**

S 2

i&ﬁ L
Engaging Youth: 7 Alma Center (5), Altoona (9), Augusta (3), Blair Level 1: Glen Hills
Sharing the Vision: 11 (4), Cleghorn (8), Deer Park (2), Eau Claire Level 2: Altoona, Menomonie
Relieving the Hunger: 12 Seymour (2), Ellsworth (3), Ettrick (1), Fall Creek | Level 3: 0

Protecting the Environment: 12 (9), Galesville (1), Hammond (2), Independence
(3), Menomonie (8), Nelson (1), Osseo (1),
Total People Served: 18,171 Pleasantville (2), Prescott (4), River Falls (1),
Roberts (1), Somerset (1), Star Prairie (3),
Trempealeau (4), Waumandee Area (2)




[image: image11.jpg]District Centennial Coordinator Goals for 2016:
1. Build Awareness: insert Centennial visuals on the District website; give updates/status to the Zone
Chairs; encourage District Governor to reference the Centennial at his Club visits; broadcast Centennial
Award winners on the District website.
2. Educate Lions: when notified, attend update meetings and participate in discussions; look for updates on
the website and share where appropriate; plan a seminar at the District Convention the Centennial
Service/Membership Challenge and provide decorations focusing on the Centennial theme.

3. Coordination: hold teleconferences with District GLT/GMT each month to ensure they are current in the
Centennial Celebration information; meet with Zone Chairs prior to Cabinet meetings and provide club
activity updates for them to share; follow up with Zone Charis after their zone meetings to get feedback

on planned Club activities and share on the District website.

CENTENNIAL
i SERVICE
5 CHALLENGE

<4
e

Centennial Service Award Challenge
Several E2 Clubs have been recognized as Centennial Service Award Challenge award
recipients. Below is the status as of October 9, 2016.
Note that activities must be entered into myLCI and marked as a Centennial Service activity
to be counted!

O 2014-2015 2015-2016 2016 - 2017
Award
Diameond Ellsworth Altoona, Ellsworth, Hudson,
{4 core areas Woodville Independence, Menomonie,
completed during Mondovi, Pigeon Falls,
year) Roberts, Woodville
Ruby Fall Creek, Fall Creek Fall Creek
(3 core areas Hudson Nelson
completed during | River Falls Osseo
year) Roberts
Sanphire Altoona, Durand, Alma . Ellsworth
@ corsarets Indepcndepce. Galesxf]}lle Nelson
completed during Menomome, Osseo, Glen Hills Osseo
o) < | Pigeon Fa}ls, Prescott, Prescott
i Star Prairie
Emerald Boyceville, Eau Claire Bovceville, Durand, Elk Eau Claire Seymour

(1 core areas
completed during
year) o

Seymour, Eleva Strum,
Elk Mound, Galesville,

Nelson, Pepin

Mound, Ettrick, Star Prairie,
Whitehall

Elk Mound
Galegville

Centennial Celebration Membership Awards

Lions Clubs can earn special recognition for growing their clubs and helping grow Lionism in
their area in two ways: sponsoring new members and helping organize clubs. This recognition
i comes directly to the Lion, and is based upon how long a sponsored member or club stays with
our association!

Respectfully submitted,
PCC Connie LeCleir-Meyer
District E2 Centennial Coordinator
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Cabinet Meeting Report 02/19/72

Reg. 4 Zone 2

The Zone meeting was held Nov. 15, 2016, at Black River Falls, WI. It was well represented by 4
of the 5 clubs in the Zone. Those participating included Merrillan, Black River Falls, Blair and
Alma Center. The meeting was well received with great interest.

Reviewed information and some changes going on with LCI as well as our Multiple. Most clubs
appear aware of what is happening. The clubs continue to be impressed with the vision
screening and thg Spot machine. | encouraged the clubs to become certified when training was
available.

Clubs appear active, but concern was expressed of aging and limited membership in the smaller
communities. We shared ideas for membership growth and projects.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tues. Mar. 7th at 6:30.
Thanks for all you do,
PDG Gary — Zone Chair

gbrummeyer@yahoo.com

715-781-5448



[image: image13.jpg]2)

Wisconsin Lions Foundation Report
District 27-E2 Cabinet Meeting

February 19, 2017

We have been approached about taking over the annual ”Stuf? the Bus” project. Pending.

A new Program Supervisor, Summer Allen, has been hired. She starts on March 13%, and is taking
the place of Jamie.

The annuarBirch»Sturm Golf Outing is scheduled for July 22, 2017.

Hustle S"More for Lions Camp fun run/ride is scheduled for August 19, 2017.

Kids for Camp Raffle drawing will be on August 19, 2017.

The Friends and Honor Garden is expanding!!!

Eye glass recycling. July 1-November 30, 200,203 pairs. 36,550 shipped through missions.
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Diabetes Alert Day is an annual, one-day call-to-action event for people to find out if they are at risk for
diabetes. Taking the Risk Test is an easy way to find out if you are at risk. Join us in serving our diabetes
mission on March 28, 2017. All brochures are free of charge and some are provided in partnership with
the American Diabetes Association of Wisconsin (ADA).

For brochures, please complete and mail to: B Wli-sconsin_Lions Foundation, Inc.
o 3834 County Road A
Rosholt, Wil 54473
(877) 463-6953
“Ship To” Name District 27-
Information:  Club
Address
City Zip

Date of Event (Doesn’t have to be on March 28)

117 x 17” Community Diabetes Awareness Poster
8% x 11” Location Poster

ADA: Diabetes Alert Risk Test Brochure

ADA: Pre-Diabetes Brochure

ADA: Healthy Food Choices

Don’t Lose Sight of Diabetic Eye Disease -
Healthy Vision Starts with a Dilated Eye Exam Flyer

Diabetes Bookmarks

send your order form by March 10, 2017
There is a limited amount of brochures, so please order early.
Qrders will be sent out in March.
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(Clubs Only Submitting News Release)

Wisconsin Lions Foundation, Inc.

Phone: 715-677-4969

Email: Lshelley@wif.info

American Diabetes Association Alert Day ®
March 28, 2017

According to the CDC? almost 29.1 million people in the United States have diabetes, or 9.3% of the
population! While an estimated 21 million have been diagnosed, unfortunately, 86 million have prediabetes.
The estimated total of direct and indirect costs for this disease is 245 billion dollars.

Diabetes Alert Day, sponsored by the American Diabetes Association, is held on the fourth Tuesday in March.
It is a one-day “wake-up call” asking the American public to take the Diabetes Risk Test to find out if they are
at risk for developing type 2 diabetes. This disease is increasing by large numbers yearly, the Wisconsin Lions
Foundation and local Lions and Lioness Clubs are promoting Diabetes Alert Day throughout Wisconsin.

Take the diabetes risk test at www.stopdiabetes.com/get-the-facts/risk-test.html. If you are at risk for diabetes,
contact your healthcare provider for further discussion. Please remember that one-fourth of the people who have
diabetes don’t know it. The earlier diabetes is detected, the easier it is to control.
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~ DIABETES A L E RT‘ DAY'
' @

Please join us in our diabetes mission by participating in a Diabetes

Awareness Project on American Diabetes Alert Day, Tuesday, March 28, 2017.

&
What Is Diabetes Alert Day?

It is an annual, one-day call-to-action event for people to find out if they are

at risk for diabetes. We are asking everyone to take the Diabetes Risk Test to

find out if they are at risk for developing type 2 diabetes.

=

How can we promote this event?

By distributing information we have for you through flyers, brochures, and

press releases in your area. By sharing this information for at least four hours

at a high traffic location, would get the information out to your community
while letting them know who you are and what you do as a Club. If your Club
chooses not to participate, you can still use the News Release for Clubs Only
Submitting News Releases.

Do we need to do it on March 28th?

Any day will work—ideally close to the date. Make sure to specify in your
club promotions when that date will be in your community. The goal is to
-alert and educate the public about diabetes!

How do we get materials?

An order form is on-line at www.wif.info. All brochures are free of charge
and some are provided in partnership with the American Diabetes
Association of Wisconsin {ADA). You can also contact your District Diabetes
Chair or Liz Shelley (contact information listed on the back of “The
Messenger”) by March 10, 2017.

Questions?
Please e-mail or call your Diabetes Chair or Liz Shelley at the WLF Office at
877-463-6953 (toll-free).

An important benefit of participation is the personal and club satisfaction in
knowing that in a small but united way, you will have contributed to an
increased awareness of diabetes in your community.

Feb. 3-4—D2 District
Convention

Feb. 11—DFG Meeting
Feb. 17-19—A2 District
Convention

March 10-11—D1 District
Convention

March 17-18—E2 District
Convention

March 25—WLF Board Meeting
April 7-8—E1 District
Convention

April 21-22—C2 District
Convention

May 4-6—State Convention—
La Crosse

May 5—WLF Board of Directors
Meeting— La Crosse

May 6—Eyeglass Collection
Challenge Ends

May 13—DFG Meeting

June 10—Lions Pride Shoot
July 22—Birch-Sturm Golf
QOuting

Aug. 19—Hustle S’'more for
Lions Camp

Aug 19—Lions Camp for Kids
Raffle Drawing at Noon



[image: image17.jpg]Environmental Education
Trail cameras

Komperdell snowshoes
Cross Country ski poles
Molds/printing supplies .
Plant poft kit 5

Food Service

Salad bar containers
Coffee carafes (12)
Food processor
Condiment organizer
Corelle plates (200)

Crafts/Performing Arts/Dances

it Yourself (DIY) superhero capes
DIY mini rhythm boards
Superhero photo standup
Popsicle stick "quilt” projects
Leathercraft fools/paints
Rexlace stand/spools
Kaleidoscope kifs
Dog tag kits

Ropes Course
Holds for climbing tower

250
500
375
300
250

1,000
475
260

65
750

1000
150
50
415
250
250
110
150

500

Updated November 1, 2016

Sensory Room
Weighted Vests

Weighted Gel Lap Pad Set
Textured balls for play

Teambuilding Activities
Marble Maze Set (4)

Catch and balance set (2)
Assorted poly markers
Color chickens

Sporting Equipment/Games
9 Square in the Air

Basketballs (smaller size)
Mesh equipment bags
Trapp Ball sefs

Archery
Target faces (dartboard, tic-tac-foe,

deck of cards, baseball, twilight

zombies and big buck, 4 of each kind,

$50 per face)

Miscellaneous

Bins for sports equip (12)

Carts for campouts (4)

Metal locking cabinet

Nikon camera (for PR)

Wizard wall (makes clear signs)
Station signs

ID wristbands for campers/luggage

150
44
75

700
275
200

75

200
65
60

180

1200

3,500
600
500

1170
150
75
500
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Held at Your Wisconsin Lions Camp

_____Come and see the Camp in action! These are
reservation only visits, with reservations accepted
starting January 2, 2017

Who can come?
Anyone! Lions, Lioness, Leos, guests, friends of Camp, the public—
anyone who'd enjoy seeing the Camp in action.

How do we sign up?
Beginning January 2, 2017 you may call PR Manager, Julie Wierzba at 715-677-4969, Ext.

308 or e-mail jwierzba@wif.info to reserve your spot.

Do we have fo visit as a club?
Absolutely not! The idea is to encourage more people to visit Camp and if you can't do
so as a club, individuals can attend one of the following Visitor Days to learn more........

Dates: Wednesdays starfing June 14th and ending August 16, 2017.

Times: 10AM-2PM or 4PM-8PM.

Please note that on June 21st and June 28th only the 10AM-2PM session is available.
Also, there will not be a Visitor Day on July 19, 2017.

Number: 25 people per time frame due fo limited seating on fractor wagon ride.

Schedule (weather germiﬂing)... Requirements

« Be prepared to walk as this is includes a full  * $5/person regisiration fee must be paid

walking tour, so bring your walking shoes. no later than five days after spots have
been reserved. There will be no refunds.

« Observe campers in action.’ e
b y « All registration forms must be returned to
« Medl in dining hall (there will be the Wisconsin Lions Foundation at least
$5.00 charge REpREECH for the cost two weeks prior to the date of each
of the meal). group's Visit.
« Tractor wagon ride around Lions
Lake.

» Trading Post visit.

« [f the registration fee and forms are not
received by the due dates, the spofts will
be released and filled by those on the
waifing list.

Visit www.wif.info for more information!

« Group photo.
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This report only covers the numbers for the SPOT Vision Tool which | have in
my possession and schedule the screenings for. Since the start of the school year last
fall, the tooling has been in 17 different schools and 1 Head Start facility. This has
involved 11 different School Districts. There were 2617 subjects screened with 278
referrals. Just over 10.5%. 40 of the referrals were for kids over 1* grade which
Prevent Blindness Wisconsin does not recognize as valid. Working with the nurses
from the schools involved the data from these checks will be used to compare stats
to help prove the validity of the Vision tool for older subjects. | have had wonderful
commitment from all the clubs within the communities we have worked with. 12
different clubs have been provided volunteer help when needed. Some of them
multiple times. We have now started with Daycare and 4K facilities. 2 have been
done so far with 7 more on the list at this time. Looking for more. | do not have any
info from the other vision tools in our District.

Lion Dave Kreutzer, Co Vision coordinator, 27-E2
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Sight Preservation, Awareness and Action Report
Prepared for: February 19, 2017 Cabinet meeting

Submitted by PDG Dave Schaefer

Our SPOT vision screening is past the introductory phase, and is
approaching where it can be defined as a mature program. School nurses
and their local Lions are contacting us with a year of SPOT testing
experience. They need some startup help, but are close to being able to
carry on without a mentor’s assistance. It is very helpful to find many Lions
have become SP‘,OT certified through Prevent Blindness-Wisconsin.

We get very enthusiastic acceptance of our program, which is proving to
give accurate results. It also saves many hours of student and staff time,
that would otherwise have been spent with wall chart screening.

Every school in my service area is on board our program, except for Eleva-
_Strum. We are working on them. We have yet to penetrate the Eau Claire
school system, which offers the greatest opportunity for more expansion of
the program.

Our four cameras are meeting our immediate needs. We can usually get
two cameras for a typical school screening of 3 or 4 lower age levels. We
have purchased five year warranties for all four cameras, and they are all
working very well.

| am rather surprised that more club donations have not come in, to pay off
the Cabinet’s investment in the cameras.

An issue that limits reaching the full potential of our SPOT cameras is
Prevent Blindness-Wisconsin not recommending use beyond six years of
age. For those interested, a discussion is attached on the opposite side.
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| had a lengthy phone conversation on this topic with the Chair of Kidsight
USA, Dr. Edward Cordes. (Also a PID) He is a retired optometrist of over
“‘orty years of experience.

Apparently Welch/Alyn targeted their research on younger children, so there
is yet to be a definitive study of effectiveness beyond six years of age. Siill,
Dr. Cordes asks, if this device is good to six year of age, then why not older
children? He believes it is good through high school age.

He doesn't recommend it for adults. It would be OK for refractivity, but
doesn’t look for adult eye diseases. (We should offer this caution with any
adult screeings) |, °

PID Cordes quoted a University of Buffalo study showed that the SPOT
camera would detect 95% of the kids who needed referral, where
conventional testing only detected 80%. Of those who are referred by the
SPOT camera, only 5% were found to be unnecessary. These are excellent
results for any diagnostic tool.

Cordes was:more critical of vision chart screening, which he called very
subjective. It involves elements of guessing, has many issues with testing
conditions, operator skill, and some impaired children may pass by
squinting. Chart screening doesn’t check eyes as a team, so it wouldn’t
detect kids that have a small eye turn. Machines are far better than acuity
charts.

| would recommend that as our Lions vision teams test the lower age levels
-at our schools, we offer to do a screening of some older group(s), to see
if it is productive. Let the results shape the school’s test age policy.
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RHTH Household Supplies Needs List

Clorox disinfecting wipes

Lysol multi surface cleaner

Large commercial garbage bags (55 gallon)
Toilet Paper (2 ply)

Paper Towel

Kleenex (soft)

"ALL" free and clear laundry detergent
Dawn dish soap

Stamps

Kleenex Hand Towels 60-1ply

Zip Lock Bags (gallon and sandwich)
Folgers coffee (classic roast)

New or gently used lift recliners for transplant
recipient use. Please no stains or pet hair
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Celebrating 100 Years of Lions

Restoring Hope Transplant House would like to salute all of the
International Lions Clubs scattered throughout the world as they celebrate
100 years of humanitarian service in 2017.

Years ago, our local Middleton Lions Club embraced Restoring Hope
Transplant House as their charity of choice. The mission of Restoring Hope

_and the heartwarming stories of our visiting transplant families quickly

spread throughout our statewide Lions, Lioness and Leo Clubs of
Wisconsin as a project that served families in need from each and every one
of our communities.

A Lions capital campaign was started to help raise funds throughout the
Lions community in support of the expansion and renovation efforts here at
Restoring Hope Transplant House. Over $400,000 has been raised to date
in the Lions Escrow Building Fund. On the heels of a record breaking year
in which we set monthly guest stay records in 10 of 12 months and
routinely found ourselves turning away so many loyal guests and new
families because we were so frequently operating at capacity, these
expansion plans are needed now more than ever so that we no longer have
to turn these families away during what may very well be the greatest
challenge of their lives. What a blessing your efforts are to so many.

Since opening our doors in 2013, we have now welcomed families from all
parts of Wisconsin, 33 different states and 3 other countries while in search
of a second chance at life through the miracle of transplantation. On behalf
of a very grateful transplant community, we salute you on 100 great years
of service. Thanks for all you do to make the world a better place.

Cindy Herbst
Executive Director & Co-Founder | Restoring Hope Transplant House

Record Setting Transplant Year
2016 was a record shattering year here
at Restoring Hope Transplant House as
we set monthly guest stay records in an
incredible 10 of 12 months and nearly
equaled the total number of guest stays
from our first two years combined.

The UW Transplant Program also hit
many milestones in 2016 having
performed 529 total organ transplants
including new highs in kidneys (313)
and livers (105). If we build it, they will
most definitely come as we saw in 2016.

Where There’s A Need There’s A Lion! Join Today!

We have had the good fortune to welcome Lions Club transplant families
from several different states. They are often overcome with emotion when
they learn how much of an impact Lions Clubs statewide and beyond have
had in making this home possible for them. We encourage everyone to
visit www.lionsclubs.org to thank them for their efforts, learn more about
100 great years of service and see how you can become a member today.

“Spent another restful night at the
Restoring Hope Transplant House in
Middleton as Cheryl continues to
recover from her Kidney Transplant at
UW Hospital in Madison. Continue to
meet many transplant recipients and
caregivers that are so grateful to have a
place to go to like this to get support
and comfort during their transplant
journeys. It's nice to know there is a
place where families can stay to get so

" much love and support from others

going through the same type of journey
that feels more like home when you are
far from your real home. We are so
lucky to have RHTH here in Wisconsin.
Thanks to the great Lions, Lioness, and
Leos from Wisconsin who support
Restoring Hope Transplant House with
generous donations. A truly wonderful
place for transplant patients, caregivers,
and guests to stay so close to UW
Hospital.”

Lion David Stedman
Kidney Transplant Family
Fort Atkinson, W1
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As with many bed and breakfasts, the bathrooms are shared, rather than en suite. However, the

bathrooms at Restoring Hope Transplant House feature hypo allergic personal care products safe
for transplant patients.

Is there financial aid available for lengthy stays at RHTH?

One night’s stay at Restoring Hope Transplant House is $35, as compared to $100+ rates of
comparable nearby hotels. We believe that this makes a stay at Restoring Hope Transplant
House affordable for many transplant families. Our long-term plans hope to include the creation
of a fund that would provide financial aid towards lodging for those in extreme need. No such
funding is available at this time through RHTH, however.

What are the current rates to stay at RHTH? Are these rates per person or per room?
The current rate will be $35 per guest room for each night. Rooms are ideal for 2-3 people.
Families can have additional rooms if they are available at the same 535 per night rate per room.

What isthe distance between RHTH and UW Hospital? !
Restoring Hope Transplant House is a short 5 mile drive from UW Hospital.

There are three Madison Metro bus routes that run between Restoring Hope Transplant House
and UW Hospital - #70, #71 and #78 are the most direct lines with stops in front of the house.
Check the easy-to-use Google transit planner for the best information
httg:[[www.cigzafmadison.com[metro[.

Badger Cab (http://www.badgercab.com/) currently charges a flat fare rate of $12 each way
between Restoring Hope Transplant House and UW Hospital.

Is RHTH accessible to people with mobility issues and other handicaps?
Yes, Restoring Hope Transplant House will be compliant with all handicapped codes and features
a spa-like handicapped accessible bathroom adjacent to the two guest rooms on the main floor.

Is RHTH staffed at all hours?

Yes, Restoring Hope Transplant House will have staff available at the house at all hours of the
day. There is an in-house bedroom for staff use for overnight hours.

Is RHTH open every day?
Yes, Restoring Hope Transplant House is open to guests 365 days a year.

Is kitchen space available for guest use?
Yes, guests will be allotted pantry, refrigerator and freezer space. for food storage as well as
access to stove, oven, sink, dishwasher and all the utensils of home to prepare your meals. There

is typically a community food area where guests share with each other. Alcohol is not allowed at
RHTH at any time.

Is RHTH located in a safe neighborhood?

Yes, Restoring Hope Transplant House is located in downtown Middleton, which was once named
the #1 city to live in by Money Magazine. Downtown features several great restaurants, walking
paths, shops as well as the local post office, bank and convenience stores. Fully stocked grocery
stores are nearby as is a Super Target located between RHTH and the hospital.

Are you supported by or partially owned by UW Hospital?

No we are not owned by UW. We are a non-profit that has been blessed by many of you with
your donations.

Thank you for considering Restoring Hope Transplant House. We hope to see you soon!
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Frequently Asked Questions of Patients & Caregivers

When did RHTH open to guests?
Restoring Hope Transplant House held its Grand Opening and Open House ceremony at the end

of 2012 and opened shortly thereafter at the start of 2013 to transplant patients, caregivers and
families.

How many rooms will be available for guests at RHTH?

Our 10 room house currently has 6 rooms available to guests.
o

Are guest rooms private or shared?

All of our guest rooms are private for individual families. You will never be asked to share a
guest room with another family.

What amenities can guests expect at Restoring Hope Transplant House?

To provide a home-away-from-home, Restoring Hope Transplant House has provided numerous
comforts and conveniences such as a new washer and dryer for guest use free of charge, cable tv
in community rooms, local channel televisions in each guest room, Wi-Fi access, full kitchen,
complimentary breakfast, pantry staples, an extensive collection of reading materials and much
more. Towels, washcloths, blankets, linens and pillows are also provided.

As Restoring Hope Transplant House is not a medical facility, what transplant patients qualify
to stay there?

We are pleased to be working with the expert transplant teams at UW Health. They will refer
eligible patients to Restoring Hope Transplant House. This will ensure the best coordination
between the medical professionals and the transplant families. Additionally, partnering with UW
Health will enable us to prioritize the highest need individuals. We take transplant families for

evaluation to get on list, pre, during, and after transplant for clinic visits and other procedures
they might need such as eye exams, colonoscopies etc.

Are children allowed to stay at Restoring Hope Transplant House?

No, we are not equipped to handle young children at this time nor are many of our transplant
patients. Sis

Are pets allowed to stay at Restoring Hope Transplant House?
No, please no pets.

How do | make RHTH reservations?

You should work with UW Health Guest Services, who will then coordinate your stay with
Restoring Hope Transplant House.

How many beds are in each room?
5 of our guest rooms at Restoring Hope Transplant House provide a double bed and a twin bed.

One guest room has a double bed ensuring comfort for those recovering from transplant and
their family member. e
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Endowment Fund

The transfer of our Wealth Management account from BMO to Johnson Bank is
complete.

Lions Pride Board continues to look forward in partnering with Wisconsin Lions
Foundation in financially supporting the statewide projects. The Lions Pride total support
for 2016 was $134,000.

Lions Pride inviteg you to check out our blog at; blog.lionspride.org a new one post
every Thursday. You can go to our website and click on the owl icon to view the blog
and sign up to have the blog come directly to your email account. It doesn’t always talk
about Lions Pride for example; we recently featured the, Deer Hide Collection, the
Turkey Tips, Black Friday and St Nick’s Day, and National Blood Drive Month.

The Lions Réy Hempel Fellowship is a great option to honor members of your Districts
and Clubs to those who work with Lion Ray’s spirit to change the lives of people in your
communities.

As always, you are asked for your continued support both personal and from our Clubs
and extend an invitation to join the Pride family if you are not yet a member. When you
join the Lions Pride family you truly become part of “Today’s help, Tomorrow’s Hope™.

The next Lions Pride Board Meeting is scheduled for Friday, January 20, 2017. 1 would
be willing to bring your comments and/or get answers to your questions. | can be
contacted by email (meder31601@gmail.com) or phone: (715) 491-6391.

Respectfully submitted, Lion Sam Kochel, Director
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~ssuming we stay with our license plate theme for the 2017-2018 District 27-E2 pin, we could consider a
Centennial-themed plate ...

DISTRICT 27-E2m WISCONSIN

CONGRATS!

’ CELEBRATING A CENTURY OF SERVICE -

Or some options from the Wisconsin DOT are listed below for consideration:

[ quconsm,-
G Any Wisconsin resident may apply for In God We Trust license plates.
Donations frOm these plates benefit Wisconsin Veteran Home member care.

Any Wisconsin resident may apply for Law Enforcement Memorial license plates.
The plates recognize Wisconsin law enforcement officers killed in the line of duty.
For more information, visit Wisconsin Law Enforcement Memorial and the National
Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund.

In Valor, There is Hope

IMKMNQN i B AU :
Improve the health and well-being of women and families in Wisconsin by

Py purchasing Wisconsin Women's Health Foundation license plates. The $25
donation will be re-invested in communities all over Wisconsin: 50% will support
Wisconsin Women's Health Foundation outreach and education programs, 50% will

Wamen's Health Foundation support Community Health Grants.

New License Plates Coming ...

“Help Cure Childhood Cancer” license plates will feature a purple handprint on a red heart and gold ribbon.
The “Scouting Alumni” license plates will feature a Boy Scouts of America or Eagle Scout symbol.

The “Nurses Change Lives” license plates will feature a heart encircled by a stethoscope.

The “Choose Life Wisconsin, Inc.” license plates will feature a baby’s ink footprint.

poN

Respectfully submitted,

):@r\ '\.‘r/‘r“‘w(.,er‘
Lion Reid Meyer
District Pin Chairperson
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Celebrating 30 Years of Peace

For the last 30 years Lions clubs around the world have proudly sponsored the Lions
International Peace Poster Contest in local schools and youth groups. This art contest for kids
encourages young people worldwide to express their visions of peace.

To celebrate our 30th anniversary, we have an updated look and encourage every Lions club to
engage with the youth in their community to sponsor a Peace Poster Contest entry.

The theme of the 2017-2018 Peace Poster Contest is "The Future of Peace." Students, ages 11,

12 or 13 as of November 15, are eligible to participate.
£ 4

Liohs international Pesce Poster Contest

Peace Poster Contest Judging

Each poster is judged on originality, artistic merit and expression of the theme.

Posters advance through several judging levels: local, district, multiple district and international.
At the international level, judges from the art, peace, youth, education and media communities
select one grand prize winner and 23 merit award winners.

Peace Poster Contest Awards

International winners will be notified on or before February 1.

e One international grand prize winner will receive US$5,000 and a trip to a special award
ceremony.

e Each of the 23 merit award winners will receive a cash award of US$500 and a certificate
of achievement.
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To learn more about the Lions International Peace Poster Contest, please view our brochure,
contest rules and deadlines, call 630-203-3812 or contact the Lions Clubs Audio Visuals &
Events Department.

Member Resources

To access member resources - including contest deadlines and instructions for ordering Peace
Poster Contest Kits - please visit the Peace Poster Contest section of our Member Center.

Order a Peace Pogter Contest Kit

See all of the Peace Poster Grand Prize Winners

. © 2017 Lions Clubs International. 300 W. 22nd Street, Oak Brook, IL 60523-8842
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prlionse2@gmail.com

or eugene.hanson@goodyear.com
my phone number 612-802-5233




[image: image32.jpg]0$ 0% 0$ 0$ PoL's$ 6£9'02$

79e$ 00z$
005$ 050°L$

0s$
00€$

00v$
00L$
00z$
00L$

» 00e$ 00€$
005'L$

- 00v$
005'c$

0018 62£$

05z$

00L$

lejoL

oA snojaaid 1oy [enpisey
siouoq ajenld
sileld Jeyg
Naai) jjed
euooyy

1091
9ljlAsejen
elpeoly
:$S3U0|"
3|jIApoOM
Ireya3iym
ealy 9apuewnep
nesjeadwal]
Jojhe|

sleld Jeis
Aajjep Buudg
jasiswosg
siieqoy

Slied JaAly
}09said

A9 wnid
3|jInjueses|d




[image: image33.jpg]Needlepoint/Daypoint Donations

2016
Alma $200
Alma Center $270
Altoona $500
Arcadia $1,000
Augusta
Black River Falls $200
Blair $300
Boyceville $355
Chippewa Valley
Cleghorn $475
Cochrane/Buffalo City
Coral City
Deer Park
Durand $100
Eau Claire Evening $100
Eau Claire Noon $500
Eau Claire Seymour $300
Eleva-Strum
Elk Mound
Ellsworth $1,250
Ettrick $300
Fairchild $50
Fall Creek
Foster
Fountain City $50
Fountain City Farm Fest $50
Galesville $100
Glen Hills
Hammond
Hudson $2,000
Hudson Sunrise see Hudson
Independence $200
Knapp $500
Menomonie $2,500
Merrillan $250
Mondovi $100
Nelson $200
New Richmond
Osseo

2017

$100

$100
$50
$1,000

$50
$150

$1,800 .

$250

$1,000

2018

2019

2020

2021

2022
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Lions donated $2.43 million of the $14.5 million goal. Over 1,700 Lions clubs, 174
Districts and many individual Lions members donated directly to the Canine Center.

Lions Clubs International Foundation matched contributions from Lions District 11- A2,
and D1 and from the Lafayette, Monon and Rossville Area Lions Club. Lions District 25-G
and the Lions-Anthem Foundation contributed through the Healthy Heroes grant. These
Lions Clubs International Foundation grants totaled over $227,000 for the Canine
Development Center.”Any and all donations that continue to come in for the Canine
Center will be directed to the continued upkeep of the Center.

Charity Navigator is an organization that evaluates charities based on fiscal
management, and commitment to accountability and transparency. Charity Navigator
awards a four-star rating to only about 25% of the charities evaluated by the
organization. Leader Dogs for the Blind has received this award for the fourth
consecutive year which indicates they adhere to good governance and other best
practices that minimize the chance of unethical activities and consistently executes its
mission in a fiscally responsible way.

You can now get a credit card through Chief Financial Credit Union (the institution
Leader Dog works with). They will donate a percentage of your monthly purchases to
Leader Dogs for the Blind — automatically! There’s nothing to sign up for and no
qualifications to meet.

June 2016 - Oct 2016:

Attached you will find a 5 year view of the multiple District contributions to Leader Dog.
Fiscal Year 2016 Wisconsin came in the top 5.

Respectfully Summited By:
Lion Mel Mitchell
Leader Dog Chairman
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[image: image36.jpg]Hello LCIF District Coordinators,

Sorry about the delay in forwarding the email below to you. Please review the email and use
it at your discretion. It is another way to assess your district clubs for ability to donate. We can
get current givers to give more; we can get more clubs to donate and we can get more individuals
to donate to LCIF - -to encourage them to donate when they haven’t been & get a donation into
their annual budget. Note that some clubs are receiving a letter from LCIF chairperson
Immediate Past President Yamada. We all may be already identifying clubs to some extent in
our efforts to raise awareness of LCIF and therefore increase donations. Review the email
below- -it may provide some additional tools and ideas for you.

Please continue to promote the Lions Measles Initiative—it only goes until the end of calendar
2017- to be able to get the full $30 million match from Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation and the
UK Dept of Development

Remind clubs to name a club LCIF Coordinator- -another member of our LCIF team to
promote LCIF- -similar to how the club membership chair started years ago. And the club
coordinator is a club Board member. Ask clubs at their spring club officer election, to see if that
coordinator can be named under current officers and. finish out this Lions year as well. There
are still over 4 months to go in this Lions year. [ was at a club visit Tuesday night and the
outgoing club president was going to be the club LCIF coordinator for next year- -a suggestion?
Club officer training may be a place to promote the LCIF coordinator role and the importance of
LCIF with incoming club presidents.




